
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

August 15, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 Captain, Rick Maggard

Firefighter, Dominic Garcia

Firefighter, Caleb Garcia
             Firefighter, Jim Daulton


Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Steve Bowyer


    
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairmen Drinen announced that Chief Welsch has handed in his resignation and his last day with the department will be November 3, 2017. He stated that the board will need to hold a special meeting with executive session so they can go over the arrangements of hiring a new chief. The special meeting was scheduled for Monday, August 21, 2017 at 10:00 am. He also said that he would like to leave a spot at the beginning of the meeting for the United Pinewood Firefighters Local Union 1505 to have an option to speak about what their desires were for the chief position.

4. Approval of Minutes: July 18, 2017
Minutes approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler explained that she passed around a lovely note and donation from Rod, Garrett, Leigh, Dylan, Sofia and Hailey on behalf of Liz Harris who had passed away.
6. Financial Reports: 
It was pointed out that the HR Salaries and Overtime category were over spent for the month but Chief Welsch stated that not only was the PSPRS Parker Refunds paid out in July, which were budgeted in the 4000 Categories but had to be paid in the 1000 payroll category, but we are also paying higher overtime rates to the Bear Jaw crew as it is their busy wildland season and it will level out later on in the year once it is over.

7. Office Managers Report 
Office Manager Mohler stated the she has added a new category to the monthly financial report. AERO Outstanding Balance Comparison will compare the current finished month’s outstanding invoices to the previous outstanding invoices from the year prior. It was brought to the department’s attention that the outstanding balance this year compared to last year is about doubled. It may be due to insurance paying later, a new employee with AERO handling our department or other trends that are out of the department and billing company’s hands but a good idea to keep an eye on things. Next, Office Manager Mohler stated that she added a Year to Date inside and outside of fire district as requested by Member Rose. It was discussed that the total number of medical room patients has gone down and could be due to the community changing.
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Welsch stated that there have been no big responses to report around Munds Park.
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch said that there is a PSPRS Ad hoc Committee going around trying to state that Firefighters do not deserve having the retirement system that they currently have and want to change it. He stated that the department that has been the committee’s biggest advocate is Prescott Fire Department due to their own high liabilities. He said that the Professional Firefighters of Arizona’s President has been going around to all the meetings and calling those on the opposing committee out.
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Welsch stated that radio coverage is really good and the ambulance and engine are both up and running. He stated that we may need to move some money around in the budget later on in the year to cover some unexpected fixes. 

Chief Welsch said that he will let Office Manager Mohler explain the current Social Security issue that has come up. Office Manager Mohler explained that in 1983 a Federal 218 agreement was signed. Then in 2003 the department signed up with Public Safety Personnel Retirement System (PSPRS) for line staff and Arizona State Retirement System (ASRS) for office staff. She stated that her assumption is that in 2003 once the department was active in the two retirement systems they stopped making contributions to social security which spurred an IRS audit in 2006 due to discrepancies. She stated that she is working on going through all the records retention boxes upstairs but has been unsuccessful at finding the actual IRS audit documentation and she will continue to go through boxes and also place a call into the IRS to see if she can get a hold of all of our department’s documents. She assumes that Kim Savage, the IRS auditor, instructed Jan Toth, Office Manager back in 2006, to not make social security contributions for line staff, only ASRS employees and volunteer employees who do not work enough hours to qualify for PSPRS, which she is now being told by Social Security that that is incorrect. Social Security is stating that if the 218 agreement says you will pay social security on all members of the department that it did not become an optional payment when we joined the two retirement systems back in 2003. Office Manager Mohler explained to the board that she will work to get a copy of both our 218 agreement and any documents from our 2006 IRS audit file and she will keep them up to date on any news. 

9. DISCUSSION: Hall/Parker Case:
Office Manager Mohler explained that the Hall case only included Elected Officials and not Public Safety employees so the money set aside for that should cover what we still owe on the Parker case interest once the court gets those dates set.
10. REVIEW AND VOTE: Resolutions 2017-03, 2017-04, 2017-06, 2017-07, 2017-08 Property Annexations:

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to accept Resolutions 2017-03, 2017-04, 2017-06, 2017-07 and 2017-08 Property Annexation. 


Motion moved by Member Rose and seconded by Member Barnes. 


Motion passed unanimously. 

11. REVIEW AND VOTE: Resolution 2017-05 Coconino County Attorney Representation FY2017-2018:
Chairman Drinen asked the board to take the time to look over the letter with information on what the County Attorney will cover and their fees. He explained that if we do not use the County Attorney we will not owe anything. 

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to accept Resolution 2017-05 Coconino County Attorney Representation for FY2017-2018. 


Motion moved by Clerk Timberman and seconded by Member Treharne.


Motion passed unanimously. 

12. Call to the Public:
Chief Welsch wanted to bring to the board attention two cases where there were significant legal issues in other districts. The first case was in Show Low. The Financial Secretary took a plea agreement where she is serving 7 years in prison. The North West Consolidated Fire District north of Kingman rehired their old fire chief. Shortly after coming back to the department the chief and two board members were indicted for misuse of public funds. Our auditors stated that the board members from the Show Low Department were not indicted because they stated they were not trained on what their jobs were. He explained that that is now why they require new board members to go through the board member training within their first year of serving on the board.  

Firefighter Caleb Garcia thanked the board for their willingness to hear what the Local Pinewood Firefighters Union wants are for the future of the department and the new Chief. He stated that it is their desire to keep working towards the visions that Chief Welsch has set forth and the strategic plan that they have all been working on. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 P.M.

Next Meeting:
September 19, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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